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Photosynthetically Active Radiation (PAR) of the country during a summer day (21st of 
June) and the number of hours should not exceed 12 hours of daylight including artificial 
light. Artificial light should also be allowed for the production of seedlings and herbs 
in pots, for the forcing of herbs, and for photoperiodical induction of flowering.  

Moreover, with respect to energy use in general, In organic 
greenhouse production, as in other organic systems, as little energy as possible should 
be used. For that, awareness of responsible energy use among the operators is needed. 
Maximal heating temperatures, maximal heating periods and energy saving production 
methods as well as good heat insulation are in the foreground in addition to a 
reasonable use of CO2 (see Chapter 3.8). For that the Group recommends that the 
heating of green houses to assure frost protection to 5°C is allowed without limitation. 
Heating to higher temperatures is in line with the Organic Regulation if the green house 
is insulated. These higher heating temperatures should be justified in relation to the 
crop. Heating with renewable energy is in line with the principle of organic farming and 
is highly preferred. The Group also recommends that greenhouse operators, who heat for 
more than frost protection, must keep records of their energy consumption and draw up 
and implement a plan based on elements of environmental management systems on how 
to reduce their consumption and replace fossil energy with renewable energy. The 
Group further recommends that energy reduction plans should also be considered for 
other types of organic production systems  

From the information you provided, it appears that the intensive first cultivation phase of 
your seedlings to be grown later in greenhouse for the final production of herbs would be 
carried out in a type of vertical system where temperature and light are controlled and 
derived from renewable energy; in addition, such controlled conditions concern a limited 
part of the whole cultivation cycle and are based on the principles of use of renewable 
energy and respect of resources; hence, this particular system could be considered to be 
in line with organic principles. 

Vertical farming systems being a system not land-related can only be allowed in organic 
farming within the limits set under the above-mentioned legal exceptions, which indeed 
cover the production of seedlings and transplants in containers for further transplanting 
and herbs and ornamentals in pots. However, I would further recall that all other 
organic principles and rules shall have to be fully respected and I would invite you 
to contact the competent authorities of the territory where you carry out your 
production to assess the overall compliance of your production system with the 
organic legislation.  

The present opinion is provided on the basis of the facts as set out in your email of 17 
June 2021 and expresses the view of the Commission services and does not commit the 
European Commission. In the event of a dispute involving Union law, it is, under the 
Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union, ultimately for the European Court of 
Justice to provide a definitive interpretation of the applicable Union law.  

Yours sincerely, 




